
Delta-Sierra Chapter, California Dressage Society

Minutes of the Meeting

The meeting was called to order at 4:15 pm on Jan. 20, 2013, at the home of Monica Fay in LaGrange, CA.

Members Present:  Gina Barr, Monica Fay, Paula Hinshaw, MJ Misailidis, Mary Duffy, Sally Rucker, Joan Cinquini.  Guest:  Robyn Dorius

Minutes of the Last Meeting:  Approved as published.

Announcements:  Sally Rucker thanked Monica, Terry, and Paula for the great food and hospitality.  Congratulations to Monica on the purchase of her new horse Toby, an 8 year old Azteca gelding.

Old Business:  

1.  Sally requested that members email or phone their opinions on last year’s activities to be included in her end-of-year report to CDS.

(Some of those present submitted written opinions at the meeting.)

2.  Joan Cinquini reported that the basket for the annual meeting has been delivered to Kevin Reinig, who will take it to Long Beach.  It contained $60 worth of Italian food goodies plus several donated items.  Sally, Joan, and Gina are all unable to attend the meeting, so any member interested in attending may contact Sally to receive the chapter’s stipend for this event.

New Business:

1.  The main purpose of the meeting was to plan this year’s activities.  Most of those present requested competition clinics, schooling shows, educational events, and a continuation of the awards program.  The following activities are tentatively scheduled.

March 22-23
(Fri-Sat)  Test riding clinic with Joan Cinquini at 



Diamond Bar, Friday theory session in Turlock

April 21

(Sun) Competition clinic with Renee Johnson at 



Bridlewood with potluck lunch and meeting

April 26-27

(Fri-Sat) CDS* show at Bridlewood, Creeky Routson 



judge

May 18

(Sat) Diamond Bar schooling show, Kallie Bowles 



judge

June 2

(Sun) Competition clinic with David Ventura at Flying 


R with potluck lunch and meeting

Fall


Diamond Bar schooling show

2.  Gina suggested that we find volunteers to video tape or otherwise record the rides at the clinics.  Riders could bring their own Ipads, cameras, phones, etc. so that they could review their rides later.

3.  The high score awards program will remain essentially the same, with the two competition clinics and the three shows listed above to count towards the necessary two scores.  Any additional clinics or shows held by club members can be added to this group.

Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be on Saturday Feb. 9 at Crispin Farm in Ceres.  Robyn Dorius will hold an educational lecture and demonstration on saddle fitting and the muscular system of the dressage horse starting at 3:00 pm followed by the meeting.

Treasurer’s Report:  The year-end balance is $2126.81.  We made money on the two clinics and spent some on the awards.  Monica mailed a check for $170 to the Humane Society for horses impacted by hurricanes.  She has mailed the annual financial report to CDS.

There being no further business, the meeting was concluded at 6:00 pm.  After dinner, the members watched videos of the Olympic freestyles.

Respectfully submitted,

Joan E. Cinquini, Secretary

Jan. 23, 2013


